Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

May 4, 2016
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor Village Hall, at 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 4th of May, 2016 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Bryan Zirman, Trustee
Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk
Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
Absent

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor

Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Board of Trustees Announcements by Trustee Zirman
· Residents are encouraged to sign up for the weekly Village Manager’s Report.  
· The Community Center is going to be beautiful.   
· There are several programs at the Library going on.   
· Thank you to the Police Department and Fire Department for their continued service and dedication 
· The Spring/Summer Recreation brochure is available on website 
· Registration is underway for all programs and camps/  
· 2016 swimming/dive team is starting June 7th 
Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· Law Park update: The fencing was put up around the pavilion and it will be painted to camouflage the construction work.  The bathhouse level will be rehabilitated and open for Memorial Day with a formal dedication to be planned.  A concessionaire will be at the lower level.  A full rebuild will begin after Community Day.  
· The Club Pump station is operational 
· The Comfort station is completed.  Formally opening soon.   
· The Annual Water Report is in print and will be mailed out and posted on our website.  No issues or concerns to report.   
· The Westchester County Mobile passport unit will be here on 5/9 from 11am-2pm 
· Progress on the Pleasantville road projects 
· Outstanding water bills will be transferred to tax on May 11. A fee of $50 will apply.    
Public Comments

Sergio Prosperino of 6 Briars Corners asked if there any new developments on the pavilion fire that could be shared.   
 
Mayor Sullivan stated the Police were continuing to investigate and encouraged anyone that has any information to come forward.  
 
Appoint Village Counsel 
Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby appoints Clinton Smith as Village Counsel retroactive to April 6, 2016 for a term to expire on the first Monday of April 2017.  

Award of Bid – Athletic Field Maintenance Services 
The Board had general discussion regarding the possibility of implementing a field usage fee in the future.  

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

WHEREAS the Village received 4 qualified bids for the Athletic Field Turf Maintenance Services Project; and 

WHEREAS funding for this project will be charged to A7110.460; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the bid for the Athletic Field Turf Maintenance Services Project is hereby awarded to the lowest responsible bidder Tri Turf Inc. with their bid proposal of $27,500 per year with a three year total of $82,500; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute a contract with Tri Turf Inc. for said project. 

 
Fire Department Memberships 
 
The Board thanked them for volunteering and stated the recent Open House was a success but more volunteers were always needed.   
Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the membership of Max L. Mason to the Briarcliff Manor Hook & Ladder Company.  

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the under 18 membership of Adrian Bugnacki to the Briarcliff Manor Hook & Ladder Company.  

Minutes

The minutes were tabled.  

 
Adjournment
Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn into Executive Session at 8:41pm to receive advice of Counsel regarding a matter of litigation and would adjourn the regular meeting immediately thereafter.    
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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